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Mona Vale. 2103. 

 

 

Geotechnical Assessment for proposed seafood structure  

 2 Kalinya Street, Newport – Newport Arms Hotel 

 

A Senior Geotechnical Engineer from Crozier Geotechnical Consultants previously inspected the above site 

during strip out works for assessment of a retaining structure (November 2015, Project No. 2015-240) and 

the previous geotechnical report should be read in conjunction with this letter. Further works are now 

proposed which involve construction of a seafood buffet/bar structure at the rear of the hotel. 

 

The following plans were supplied by the client relating to the works: 

 Architectural drawings by Akin Creative, Project No. 0359, Drawings: 

o DA D01 – Proposed Site Plan, Issue: A, Dated: 06/01/2016 

o DA M01 – Seafood Structure Detail Sheet, Issue: A, Dated: 06/01/2016 

 

These plans have been reviewed and they show that the new structure will be constructed on an existing 

roof slab of the hotel car park. No new footing excavation or bulk excavation is required. Therefore the 

proposed development involves only Minor Development/Alteration that does not require a Geotechnical 

Report or Risk Assessment. The proposed development can maintain the ‘Acceptable’ risk criteria 

(Geotechnical Risk Management Policy for Pittwater – 2009) for the design life of the development, taken 

as 100 years, provided proper engineering design and construction methods are implemented. Signed 

Forms 1 and 1A are attached. 

 

We hope the above information meets Councils requirements. If we can be of further assistance in regards 

to this matter please don’t hesitate to contact the undersigned.  

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

  
  

James Butcher 

Senior Geotechnical Engineer 

 






